
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

October 3, 2022 

 

Barbara Kassabian 

Centerline Communications LLC 

750 W. Center St. Suite 301 

West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

bkassabian@clinellc.com 

 

RE: EM-VER-130-211014 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 133 Horse Fence Hill Road, Southbury, 

Connecticut. 

 

Dear Barbara Kassabian: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated September 29, 2022 submitted 

on behalf of Verizon Wireless, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of 

construction for the above-referenced exempt modification. 

 

The Council hereby grants an extension of time until January 31, 2024, to submit a notice of completion 

of construction.  

 

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon 

Wireless need additional time to submit a notice of completion or decides not to proceed with 

construction. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie A. Bachman  

Executive Director 

 

MAB/MP/laf 
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From: Barbara Kassabian <bkassabian@clinellc.com>  

Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 12:33 PM 

To: Fontaine, Lisa <Lisa.Fontaine@ct.gov> 

Cc: Sharon Bateman <sbateman@clinellc.com>; CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 

Subject: em-ver-130-211014/VZW Request for Approval Extension/133 Horse Fence Hill Road, Southbury, 

Connecticut (302519) 16053187 Southbury West 
 

CDC – DL Siting Council, 
 

Please accept this email as a formal request to extend the approval decision for Verizon Wireless’ Exempt 

Modification at the subject site issued on January 31, 2022.  Due to delays associated with supply chain/pandemic 

related issues Verizon was prevented moving forward with this project.  Verizon has gathered the equipment and is 

prepared to proceed and complete this construction before March 31, 2023. 

 

Attached 

 

• em-ver-130-211014 CSC Council Approval Decision 

 

Should you need any further information concerning this request, please reach out to me at any time.  I appreciate 

your consideration. 

 

Barbara Kassabian 

 

 

 

  

Barbara Kassabian 
Centerline Communications LLC 

750 W. Center St. Suite 301 | West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

Mobile: 603.303.8001  

bkassabian@clinellc.com |www.centerlinecommunications.com  
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